
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 1, 2016 

 

 

 

Mr. Ed Swanson 

Al's Asphalt Paving Co. 

25500 Brest Road 

Taylor, MI 48180 

 

Dear Ed:  

 

Please accept my sincere appreciation for the outstanding job your company handled for God 

Land Unity Church in Detroit.  From the time I first contacted you until the completion of the 

job, you conducted yourself and represented Al's Asphalt Paving, in a very professional manner. 

 

I contacted three companies that came highly recommended and you were the first to respond 

and follow-up on every issue I asked of you in an expeditious manner.  You provided me with a 

quote which was satisfactory and within my budget.  When a problem arose regarding standing 

water in an area which, if paved over, would have had negative consequences later down the 

line, you did not pave that area but stopped and brought it to our attention.  We settled on an 

additional sum for the work which met my approval.  Other than that issue, you did not exceed 

the contracted price.  

 

I am so happy that I selected Al's Asphalt Paving to handle my church's parking lot.  I have heard 

so many horror stories in the past about companies who do paving work.  I am glad we checked 

out your credentials and contracted with your company.   

 

Please know, we are more than pleased with the appearance and quality of the work in our 

parking lot.  I would gladly, without hesitation, give you a high recommendation. 

 

Thank you very much for your effort.  If I can be of service to you in the future, please do not 

hesitate to call. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

Irma Clark-Coleman 

Wayne County Commissioner and 

Board Member, Detroit Metro Airport Authority  


